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Chair’s Message 

Happy September Democrats!  

What a wild time we are gliding through, right? We all watch as the 

Justice Department sorts through all the legal machinations required 

to assure that our 45th President is held accountable for all the 

damage he has caused in our country and for the outright robbery he 

committed as he left the Oval Office. I am encouraged daily that this 

will end with a legitimate outcome but still fear that somehow, he will 

get off scot-free. May justice and sanity prevail!  

The election season - and all the messages, emails, tv ads, social 

media - is in full gear. Our endorsed candidate for King Country 

Prosecutor - Leesa Manion - has been very active on the trail will all of 

King County to cover. Her race is likely the most crucial and possibly 

the tightest we will see this fall. Please encourage your friends, 

neighbors, and colleagues to vote for Leesa. Share your support on 

social media, sport a yard sign, whatever you can do to get her name 

out there for voters. We need this win in King County.  

We will be making our endorsed candidate/initiative contributions at 

our September 14th meeting. Our budget is $9000 but the board will 

be recommending under-spending this cycle, due to our overall 

financial status. View our website to see which candidates we can 

support and bring your ideas to the meeting.  

Speaking of September 14th - WHOA! It’s our first IN-PERSON 

meeting in over 2 years! I want to see all of your faces! There will be 

hugs, fist-bumps, hand-shakes, candidates, inspiration, memories, 

and more at this meeting. Oh, and sweets! What more could you 

want? PCOs will be recognized (yes, all of them who show up!) and 

receive their GOTV packets for the election cycle. I mean it - I want to 

see a packed house at the Hall at Fauntleroy. Come on out and get 

reacquainted with your Democratic neighbors. I’m so excited for this 

meeting! 

Lastly, I want to all put out a plea for our Dr. Kim Schrier field trips in 

September. Details later in the newsletter but I really hope to see you 

on Saturday, Sept 10 and Sunday, Sept 25. Kim needs us working 

the doors in Covington. Let’s be good neighbors and help save her 

seat. This is a race to watch on a national level and this is your 

opportunity to be a part of it. Are you with me?  

Take care and see you IN PERSON on the 14th!  

-- Carla Rogers 

34th LD Democrats Chair -  

chair@34dems.org - 206-432-1998 

 Renew or Become a Member 

Click Here 
www.34dems.org/contribute 

6:00 - Door’s Open 

6:30pm - Pre-Meeting Program: 

 Andrew Villanueve from the NW Progressive Institute 

7:30pm - Call to Order 

Opening Ceremonies & Chair’s Remarks (10m) 

Approval of Agenda and Minutes (2m) 

Chair’s Announcements (5m) 

PCO Appointments & Recognition, Candidates & 

Get Fired Up! (20m) 

Campaign Contributions (10m) 

Ballot Initiative Briefing (6m) 

Motions for Endorsement of Ballot Initiatives (5m) 

Resolution for Consideration (10m) 

9/11 Remembrance (20m) 

Good of the Order (5m) 

9:00pm - Adjourn 

Wednesday, September 14, 2022 

Meeting Notice - In Person 

The Hall at Fauntleroy, 9131 California Ave SW 

On the “C” Metro Line 

https://34dems.org/2022-endorsements/
mailto:chair@34dems.org
https://www.34dems.org/contribute/
http://www.34dems.org/contribute
http://www.34dems.org/contribute


2 

Executive Board 

Elected Officers 

Carla Rogers | Chair  

chair@34dems.org 

Rachel Glass | First Vice Chair  

vicechair1@34dems.org 

Second Vice Chair | Vacant 

Chris Porter | State Committee Person 

wsdccm@34dems.org 

Roxanne Thayer | State Committee Person 

wsdccw@34dems.org 

Ted Barker | King Co. Committeeperson  

kcdccm@34dems.org 

Leah Griffin | King Co. Committeeperson  

kcdccw@34dems.org 

Aaron Garcia | King Co. Committee 

kcdccma@34dems.org  

Bunny Hatcher | King Co. Committee  

kcdccwa@34dems.org 

Sara Smith | Secretary  

secretary@34dems.org 

Julie Whitaker | Treasurer  

treasurer@34dems.org 

Committee Chairs 

Sarah Koch | Bylaws & Rules  

bylaws@34dems.org 

Vacant | Caucus and Elections 

caucus@34dems.org 

Vacant | Community Partnerships 

coalitions@34dems.org 

Carla Rogers | Communications 

digcomm@34dems.org 

Bunny Hatcher | Endorsements &  

Resolutions 

endorse-reso@34dems.org 

Soleil Lewis | Equity & Social Justice 

equity@34dems.org 

Gina Topp | Fundraising & Events 

fundraising@34dems.org 

Trey Lykins | Membership & Hospitality 

membership@34dems.org 

Steve Butts & Karen Richter | Outreach 

outreach@34dems.org 

Nick Bonazza | PCO Coordination  

pco@34dems.org 

Vacant | Platform & Legislative Action 

lac@34dems.org 

Rachel Glass | Programs  

vicechair1@34dems.org 

Other Roles 

Zachary Ramels | Volunteer Coordinator 

Volunteer@34dems.org 

Carla Rogers | Webmaster 

webmaster@34dems.org 

Steve Butts | Newsletter Editor  

newsletter@34dems.org 

Gina Topp | Parliamentarian  

See You In-Person September 14th! 
Yes, it is time! After 30 months (wowowowow!) We will all convene at the Hall at 

Fauntleroy for our monthly membership meeting! Doors will open at 6pm for 

socializing. The program (see the article) will begin at 6:30pm and the meeting will 

be called to order at 7:30pm. We will have some snacks, coffee, and water. There is 

no RSVP needed for this meeting but do plan to attend as we will be recognizing our 

PCOs as the neighborhood leaders they are. PCO GOTV materials will be handed out 

by PCO Lead Nick Bonazza and his team. Endorsed candidates will offer 

encouraging words to support their campaigns as they head into the final months.  

Mark your calendar. This should be a good one.  

September Program - 

The NW Progressive Institute 

Our September meeting will help us kick off GOTV 

for the general election. Andrew Villenueve from 

the NW Progressive Institute will inspire us to 

participate in democracy. Learn more about the 

NW Progressive Institute on their website. 

 

Mark Your Calendar! A Toast to Eileen Cody 

November 9, 6 - 9pm - The 

Hall at Fauntleroy 

Our final meeting of the year will be 3 hours to 

remember. This will be just one day after the 

election and we’re hoping it will be a huge 

celebration. Beyond that we’ve got a great night 

planned. First, our caucus team will moderate a 

Pre-session Q&A with Senator Nguyen, 

Representative Fitzgibbon and …. Leah Griffin 

OR Emily Alvarado (depending on the election). 

We’ll send out a link to submit questions next 

month. 

We will open the meeting at 7:30pm with our 

2022 Awards which will transition us to a toast to Representative Eileen Cody. We 

all need to show up to make this  proper send off for Rep Cody after 28 years of 

service to our district. Mark your calendar and see you on Wednesday, November 9. 

If you’d like to contribute in any way to this celebration, please email Gina Topp - 

our [fundraising and] events chair - fundraising@34dems.org. 

Postcards to Voters! 

Meet every Tuesday at C&P Coffee from 10:30-noon to 

write post cards encouraging people to vote.  

Contact Kathy Rawle for more information. 

kategpr@gmail.com  

https://www.nwprogressive.org/
mailto:fundraising@34dems.org
mailto:kategpr@gmail.com
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34th Dems Pop Up Social  

Friday, September 23 5:30 - 8pm 

At Ounces Taproom and Beer Garden 

3809 Delridge Way SW 

www.ounceswestseattle.com 

Miss Our August Membership Meeting? 

View it on YouTube! 

https://bit.ly/34th-Youtube 

In the last few months of 2022, the 34th is in need of 

your support. We have several tasks that could use a 

hand. Please contact the chair if you are willing to help 

with these one-off needs.  

1) September 8, 9 or 12 - Meet at the Chair’s home 

for pizza and PCO packet-making! 2-4 hours is all 

that is required and… did I mention pizza??? 2-3 

volunteers needed 

2) September 14 - We’d like a few volunteers (3-4) to 

help with the welcome table at the membership 

meeting. This includes checking members in, 

helping with name tags and welcoming members.  

3) Sept 15-25 - We need 3-4 volunteers to deliver 

PCO packets to homes. This will be 8-10 deliveries 

and you have 10 days to make it happen! 

4) Month of October - 2, 2-hour meetings on zoom. 

The Awards committee, led by Chris Porter, will be 

soliciting nominations for our annual awards via 

google form. Members of the committee will 

review the nominations and determine who will be 

recognized at our November 9th meeting.  

Join a Field Trip Supporting 

Dr. Kim Schrier 
We have worked with the DCCC (Democratic Congressional 

Campaign Committee) on a plan for the 34th to support Dr. Kim 

Schrier’s re-election campaign. This is one of the most critical 

NATIONAL races this year. It will be a tight race, a battle to the 

finish. Dr. Schrier is running against Matt Larkin - a MAGA 

Republican. Learn more about Larkin here. We MUST keep the 

8th blue folks. Join us in our support of this campaign.  

On Saturday, Sept 10 and Sunday Sept 25, we will meet at 

Arbor Heights Elementary and travel in carpools to Covington. 

We will leave at 11:20am and join the group in Covington at 

noon. This is a targeted area for canvassing. We will meet the 

campaign at a Starbucks, get our walk routes and make sure 

everyone is ready to log their results in MiniVan. We will end the 

canvas at 3 and head home in our carpools. If you’d like to drive 

directly, that is also fine. The goal is to get 8 or more canvassers 

for each date. Carve out some time and sign up now. We may 

also do additional dates in October.  

Unable to make it on our field trip dates? Look for other 

opportunities.  

The campaign is also doing phone banks and texting. 

Sign up. Do Something! 

Help Wanted - We Need You!  

Save the Date! 

The Social Justice and Equity Committee is planning an 

event in October. This meeting will feature discussions of the 

experiences, and concerns, of AAPI community members 

living in the 34th LD...with the goal of finding solutions to 

engage our AAPI community members with voter registration, 

engagement, and inclusion.  

Click to join on ZOOM  

October 24th  --  6:30pm-8:30pm 

https://www.ounceswestseattle.com/
https://bit.ly/34th-Youtube
https://dccc.org/the-case-against-matt-larkin/
https://www.mobilize.us/schrierforcongress/event/474468/
https://www.mobilize.us/schrierforcongress/?event_type=2
https://www.mobilize.us/schrierforcongress/?event_type=3
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87220343096?pwd=Ty92Q043TEgrQlc4SkZmY1U4cmxqUT09
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Outreach Committee Events Continue for September 
It’s been a lot of fun getting out in the community in 2022 after two years of isolation. We attended festivals and 

marched in parades...But we’re not done yet!  Come out and join us this month!  

Contact outreach@34dems.org for more information 

Adopt-A-Street Work Party - 
Sunday, Sept. 11 , 1-3pm 

Meet  at the Triangle Park at Roxbury & 16th  

Sign Up to Help HERE 

B-Town Fiesta! 
Saturday, Sept. 24, 10am - 7pm 

Burien Town Square Park, 480 SW 152nd St.  

Reserve a Shift HERE 

Children color buttons at our booth at the 

Duwamish River Festival 

Dean Shuey and Carla Rogers chat at the Pop 

Up Social at Good Society Brewery. 

Colorful costumes on display at the Seattle 

Folklorico Festival on Aug. 27 at Westcrest Park 

Randy Litzenberger registers a voter at the Duwamish River Festival, while on the 

right, an osprey looks out across the river at Duwamish People’s Park. 

mailto:outreach@34dems.org
https://bit.ly/Sept2022SpeakUp
https://bit.ly/Sept2022SpeakUp
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1oUTro53vFHsjSgslXHmhdhuUcPbcU6DWpbZzZlAcjf4/edit#gid=0
https://docs.google.com/spreadsheets/d/1ynr_yOVTUAnKHzyBoI5TY8g8Wl6Eq6qF_DvSkldPZqc/edit?usp=sharing
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2022 Endorsed Candidates 

US Senate 

 Patty Murray 

WA Secretary of State 

 Steve Hobbs 

US House of Representatives 

 Pramila Jayapal 

WA Senate 

 Joe Nguyen 

WA House of Representatives, Pos. 1 

 Emily Alvarado & Leah Griffin (Dual) 

WA House of Representatives, Pos. 2 

 Joe Fitzgibbon 

King County Prosecutor 

 Leesa Manion 

Supreme Court Justice 

 Mary Yu, Position 1 

 Barbara Madsen, Position 5 

 G. Helen Whitener, Position 6 

King County Superior Court 

 Kristin Ballinger, Position 2 

SW Electoral District Judge 

 Brian Todd, Position 1 

 Andrea Jarmon, Position 2 

W Electoral District Judge 

 Lisa Paglisotti, Position 1 

 Kuljinder Dhillon, Position 2 

 Rebecca Robertson, Position 3 

Seattle Municipal Court Judge 

 Catherine McDowall, Position 1 

 Pooja Vaddadi & Adam Eisenberg,   

 Pos. 3 (Dual) 

 Willie Gregory, Position 5 

 Faye Chess, Position 6 

 Damon Shadid, Position 7 

Ballot Measure 

 YES - KC Prop 1 - Conservation 

 Futures Levy  

Let’s get our endorsed 

candidates elected! 

Contact Nick Bonazza to 

help: pco@34dems.org 

Resolution Declaring and Responding to a Climate Emergency  

Whereas in their February report, Climate Change 2022: Impacts, Adaptation and Vulnerability, the International Panel on 

Climate Change (IPCC) concludes that to hold warming to “well below” 2°C, while “working to limit it to 1.5°C above 

preindustrial levels,” global carbon dioxide emissions would have to peak by 2025 and emissions would have to be cut by 

between 30% and more than 40% by 2030; and 

Whereas the IPCC found that our current emissions course, if continued unabated, will lead to warming of about 3.2°C (5.8°F) 

above preindustrial levels; and 

Whereas existing and soon-to-mature technologies offer multiple opportunities for clean energy, energy efficiency, and 

decarbonization of hard-to-clean-up sectors of the economy; and  

Whereas the IPCC concludes that the barriers to achieving ambitious emissions cuts are more social and political than 

technological, with scientists citing "opposition from status quo interests" as a key blocker of progress; and  

Whereas governors across the country have declared emergencies for floods, drought and other natural disasters linked to 

changing weather patterns resulting in large part from climate change; 

Now therefore be it resolved the 34th District Democrats urge Governor Jay Inslee to formally declare a state of climate 

emergency pursuant to The Stafford Act (§401) and ask the Biden administration for all the customary related recognition and 

financial relief that would be provided in any other declared emergency.. 

Be it further resolved Governor Inslee and the Washington State Legislature commit to a statewide mobilization effort to 

reverse global warming and the ecological crisis, which, with appropriate financial and regulatory assistance from State and 

Federal authorities, will end statewide greenhouse gas emissions as quickly as possible and no later than 2030 and 

immediately initiate an effort to safely draw down carbon from the atmosphere, ensuring a just and equitable transition for 

residents and accelerating adaptation and resilience strategies in preparation for intensifying local climate impacts.  

Submitted by Katherine Woolverton, 34th LD Democrats 

mailto:pco@34dems.org
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Vote YES on PROPOSITION 1: Highline Schools Bond 

Please Note: The membership of the 34th LD Democrats will vote on endorsement of the Highline Schools Bond 

at our September meeting.  

Public schools belong to the entire community, and students who graduate become adults who in turn support the 

community. That's why it's essential that we, as a community, support our Highline schools. You will have that 

opportunity on November 8 by voting to approve Prop. 1: the Highline Public Schools Bond. 

Highine’s Capital Facilities Advisory Committee (CFAC), a group of community 

volunteers, developed this  bond plan to improve our school facilities so every 

student has access to a safe, modern learning space. the Highline School Board 

voted unanimously to place this bond on the November 2022 ballot. 

This bond will: 

• Rebuild Evergreen High School (68 years old) 

• Rebuild Tyee High School (60 years old) 

• Rebuild Pacific Middle School (63 years old) 

• Replace Transportation building L (over 70 years old) 

• Replace the dirt field and track at Sylvester Middle School with synthetic turf 

• Make critical repairs and improvements at schools across the district 

The bond amount is $518 million, but there will be NO INCREASE IN THE TAX RATE 

for property owners because of expiring school funding measures. Our aging schools were not built to current 

earthquake and fire standards, have multiple entrances that would be difficult to secure against an intruder, and 

are not able to support today’s learning technology. 

● Voter support of our long-term capital facilities plan is critical so our schools reflect the values and priorities of 

our community. We need schools that keep our kids safe and ensure graduates are ready to support our 

communities in the future. 

● Let’s continue to work together to ensure every student in Highline has access to every tool they need to be 

successful–the best way to do that is to VOTE TO APPROVE Highline Public Schools’ Prop 1. 

Demonstrators gathered to celebrate the anniversary of the enactment of Medicare outside of Columbia Center on July 29. Sponsored by 

Puget Sound Advocates for Retirement Action (PSARA), the crowd also included 34th Democrats members Steve Rubicz, Paul Huss, Karen 

Richter, and Roxanne Thayer. Members of Whole Washington were also present. Photo by Garet Munger. 



Contact Information and  

Committee Assignments  

for Our Legislators 

Senator 
Joe Nguyen 
Assistant Floor Leader 

Human Services, 

Reentry & Rehabilitation (Vice 

Chair); Environment; Rules; 

Energy & Technology;  

Transportation  

213 John A. Cherberg Building 

PO Box 40434 

Olympia, WA 98504 

(360) 786 - 7667 

Representative 

Eileen Cody 
Chair, Health Care & Wellness; 

Appropriations  

303 John L. O'Brien Building 

PO Box 40600 

Olympia, WA 98504 

(360) 786 - 7978  

Representative 
Joe Fitzgibbon 
Chair, Environment & Energy; 

Appropriations; 

Rural Development, Agriculture 

& Natural Resources   

305 John L. O'Brien Building 

PO Box 40600 

Olympia, WA 98504 

(360) 786 - 7952 

Letters and Submitted Articles 

We are Democrats, and like most Democrats we have 

strong opinions and like to express them. We welcome 

letters and articles. 

All submissions are subject to editing. If submissions 

need to be shortened, you will be given the option of 

editing your own work.  

Photos and notices of upcoming events are always 

welcome. 

The deadline for the October 2022 newsletter will be 

Thursday, September 29. 

Mail to Steve Butts, 

10254 36th Ave SW, Seattle, WA 98146 

or email to newsletter@34dems.org 
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A Pre-Meeting Program on police reform was presented by the 

Law, Justice and Civil Rights Caucus. The talk was introduced 

and moderated by caucus lead Bill Schrier, delivered by 34th 

Democrats Member Rob Saka. 

Rob is a cyber security attorney, a justice reform advocate, an 

air force veteran...and is currently on the Seattle police chief 

search committee. He was also a member of the commission 

to amend the County Charter in 2021. His talk focused on 

developments in local justice reform efforts. He calls the 

death of George Floyd, 

which reminded him of an 

unfortunate personal 

encounter he himself had 

with police, an event that 

still affects his on law 

enforcement. Another 

incident that impacted 

him was the Boston 

Marathon Bombing, an 

event he was participating 

in, and the brave response by the police that day. He used 

those incidents to illustrate the good and the bad of law 

enforcement. Transparency, trust, and accountability are the 

keys to effective reform, and Rob explained how those 

principles are manifested in the King County Charter 

Amendments voters approved last year. 

Watch this presentation, and the membership meeting  HERE  

 

Chair Carla Rogers kicked off the meeting from a hotel room 

in Boston, where she was attending a conference. Making the 

situation even more interesting, the hotel was evacuated due 

to a fire alarm, then further complications due connection 

issues also arose. Vice Chair Rachel Glass was at the ready to 

pick up the slack, and the meeting was conducted with 

minimal downtime.  

August Meeting Recap 

Bill Schrier leads the Law, Justice and 

Civil Rights Policy Caucus 

Attorney and 34th member Rob Saka is active in police reform policy. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=DIhQk9hmTzM&t=142s
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Carla spoke of the recent primary races around the 

country, and here in Washington. The Trump effect was 

felt in the Republican primary contests, including the 

ouster of one of the Republican impeachment supporters 

Jamie Herrera Beutler in WA-03, leaving one of his 

extremist disciples going into the General Election.  

Marie Gluesenkamp Perez will be our standard bearer in 

that district. 

Joe Fitzgibbon countered with encouraging news when 

he spoke. Our Democratic candidates did well on the 

state level and bucked a “Red Tide”. Voters rejected the 

GOP message, rewarding Democrats for getting things 

done both here and in DC. There is real fear of what the 

Republicans would do once they took back power, 

especially considering the recent Supreme Court ruling 

that striped away federal abortion protection. 

The September meeting on the 14th will be in person at 

our old home at the Hall at Fauntleroy! Walk lists and 

canvassing materials will be distributed during the 

meeting. We go back to Zoom for October, then we meet 

again in person for the November 9th meeting, which is 

the day following the General Election. This will be the 

last meeting of the year, and at that time there will be a 

Q&A with the Legislators, the 2022 awards will be 

presented…and a special tribute to Eileen Cody is 

planned. A service project yet to be determined will take 

place in lieu of a December holiday party. 

The Speak Up Forum question for the month asked 

whether there is interest in hitting the streets in our 

community to do sign-waving for raising public 

awareness of hot issues such as reproductive rights and 

gun control. 

We endorsed King County Proposition 1 – The 

Conservation Futures Program Levy. This measure is on 

the November ballot and will restore the Conservation 

Futures Fund to its original level. It was enacted 40 years 

ago as a measure authorized by state law and enacted at 

the county imposing a property tax for acquiring and 

protecting forest, farmland, and other open space 

throughout the county. About 100,000 acres have been 

protected to date. But over the years, the tax rate has 

been decreased. Prop. 1 would re-fund the program at its 

original rate of 6.25 cents per $1,000 of a property's 

assessed value in 2023, up from the current rate of 2.75 

cents.  

King County Executive Dow Constantine, who described 

Prop. 1 and spoke for the levy, stated that Prop. 1 “…will 

allow the county to do in a single generation what, at our 

current rate, would otherwise take us a hundred years to 

protect”. 66,000 additional acres that are identified as the 

highest priority and highest value properties in the county 

to protect for all time…easing stress to the environment 

while helping to ensure that citizens have easy access to 

natural spaces including parks and wooded areas. 

The body also passed a resolution submitted by Ann Martin 

“Calling for Passage of the Local Journalism Sustainability 

Act”. This resolution is in support of an act introduced by 

Senator Maria Cantwell to stabilize and reverse losses of 

local newspapers and the investigative reporting they do. 

The State Party passed this resolution at the state 

convention in June…read it HERE. 

Two new PCOs were appointed: Dorothy Gesick in SEA 34-

1480, and Soleil Lewis, who assumes leadership of 

Bernice Precinct in White Center. Nick Bonazza swore them 

in, then he laid out the GOTV plan. The kickoff for the 34th 

will be at the September meeting. We will also help re-elect 

Kim Schrier in WA-08, and 2 canvassing trips are scheduled 

for the 10th and 25th of September. 

Chris Porter makes observations following the pre-meeting program 

on police reform. 

King County Executive Dow Constantine describes KC Prop. 1, which 

will continue the county’s efforts in protecting undeveloped lands. 

https://34dems.org/local-journalism-sustainability-act/


Report from the KCDCC August 30 Meeting 

Endorsements were the bulk of the agenda for this meeting and since the list of items to go over was rather short our chair, Shasti 

Conrad hoped for a quick meeting…It didn’t work out that way. 

There was a pre-meeting event on how to vote, KCDCC uses a somewhat unusual method of voting via messages to a set group of 

tabulators that allows a close control of who votes.  I did not attend this, I’ve gotten to know the drill.   

Opening items 

We started with a call to order, acknowledgment of tribal lands, and an approval (by acclimation) of the June minutes. That was 

followed by the Chair’s report. Shasti congratulated everyone on what was by and large a great primary.  She felt that it helped 

that the GOP put forth candidates that were too extreme for Washington voters, even conservative ones.  She highlighted many of 

the Democratic successes at the polls.  She says it was the best off-year primary in two decades.  A couple of people are leaving 

KCDCC:  Dean Fournier, leaving the area for retirement and Benton Coblentz, who’s involved with endorsements and also Chair of 

the 11th is moving to DC to take a job with the Atlantic Council. 

Next Hanna Floss spoke about opportunities to be an election observer.  She also mentioned that King County Elections won an 

award for its observer program. Alexander Erickson of Coordinated Campaigns also spoke. 

Treasurer’s report 

Next there was a budget update from Treasurer Melissa Taylor.  Although revenues 

did not meet expected levels for the period KC Dems is financially sound with 

adequate reserves in the bank. 

Endorsements 

The Endorsement Committee gave a report explaining their process for endorsements now.  All endorsed Federal and State-wide 

candidates advanced through the primary so there is nothing to do on this front.  34 of 36 Legislative candidates advanced 

through the primary also.  So, the only thing KCDCC would potentially have is if an LD endorsed a new candidate, then KCDCC 

could potentially also endorse that candidate. No LD had done that at the time of the meeting. 

Then a motion was made to endorse King County Even Year Elections.  Since no one indicated a desire to speak against the 

resolution it was passed by acclimation. 

Next a motion was made to endorse Seattle Rank Choice voting.  Some background: Signatures were gathered to pass Approval 

Voting.  However, when presented with an initiative that has the required number of signatures the city council has several options 

on what it can do.  It can just pass it, or it can put it to the vote, or it can put it to the vote with an alternative option it picks.  This 

last choice is the path the council decided to take.  We had a guest speaker who was there to both speak for a potential motion 

and to also just provide info on how the two types of voting work.  In addition to a discussion on the merits of the voting methods 

there was an extended discussion of how this will appear on the ballot.  The gist of it is that there will be a yes/no vote on 

changing voting method, then will a second question where voters are asked to pick between Approval and Ranked Choice.  When 

the discussion ended the KCDCC voted to endorse Rank Choice Voting.  This had to get over a 2/3’s vote because the 

endorsement committee did not take a position on the issue. 

Resolutions 

There were four resolutions to be considered by the body at this meeting and were passed as a slate by proclamation: 

• In favor of Reinstating the Expanded Child Tax Credit 

• To Save Our Democracy 

• Calling for a Temporary Waiver of TRIPS Restrictions on COVID-19 Vaccines, Tests and Treatments 

• In Support of “Conserve Our Futures”: Vote YES on Prop. 1 

Planning for general Election 

Shasti discussed KC Democrats priorities for the fall general election.  The primary activities will be supporting Representative 

Schrier and Lisa Manion.   

We also received Information on the September Fundraiser and KC Democrats Summer Picnic in September 11th. 

Submitted by Ted Barker, KCDCC Committeeperson  
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In the interest of protecting our environment and building funds to support endorsed candidates, the 34th District 

Democrats wish to communicate electronically. 

Please check this box if you do not have access to electronic communications and need to receive a mailed newsletter 

Paid for and authorized by 34th District Democrats. 6523 California Ave SW Box 183, Seattle, Washington 98136. Contributions to this committee are not tax deductible. 

State campaign finance law requires political committees to report the name, mailing address, occupation, employer and city and state of employment for 

each individual whose contribution exceeds $100 in the election cycle. 
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